
PUR 22 - 019 

Notice of Intent to Award Single Available Source 

Crisis intervention and community well-being pilot program 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN The City of Stockton (City) intends to award a single 
available source firm fixed price contract to Community Medical Centers for establishment 
of a crisis intervention response pilot program that will provide an alternative community-
based approach to mental and behavioral health first response services of a non-
emergency nature. The City seeks to contract with a Federally Qualified Health Center 
(FQHC), which will design and implement the program and subcontract with locally-based 
partners to address community well-being through comprehensive wraparound services 
to City residents in need. Community Medical Centers is the only FQHC in the City and 
has mobile outreach capacity to provide the described services. This contract action is 
for services for which the City intends to solicit and negotiate with only one source under 
SMC 3.68.070 (A)4 and 17.05.150. 

This notice of intent is not a request for competitive quotations; however, 
interested persons may express their interests and capability by responding  
to the requirement or submitting quotations/responses within ten (10) days of  
the issuance of this notice to be considered by the City.  
American Rescue Plan project narrative information is available at the following link: 
https://www.stocktonca.gov/files/ARPA_ProjectNarrativeBinder_2022_02_16.pdf  
A determination by the City not to compete this proposed contract based upon responses 
to this notice is solely within the discretion of the City. Information received  
will normally be considered solely for the purpose of determining whether to conduct a 
competitive procurement. Any quotation/response should be emailed to 
stocktonbids@stocktonca.gov using the “PUR 22-019” for the email subject line by close 
of business Monday, June 27, 2022. 

 

https://www.stocktonca.gov/files/ARPA_ProjectNarrativeBinder_2022_02_16.pdf
mailto:stocktonbids@stocktonca.gov

